Email

Himachal Pradesh
Public Works Department

No. PW/PSMisc-2019-20-220-228 Dated:-30-03-2020
To,

The Principal Secy (PW) to the
Govt of HP Shimla 02.

Subject: Non-utilization of Budget for 2019-2020 due to prevalent

COVID-19 situation.

Reference: Secretary (Finance) to the Govt. of HP letter No. Fin (A)-e(C)-

1/2019-loose EP-3/2020 dated 24-03-2020.

It is informed that as per report by all Chief Engineers HPPWD
it has been again brought to my notice that their SE’'s and EE’s are not able to
utilize their budget in certain heads due to prevent Covid-19 situation and
have expressed apprehension again that non-utilization of 2019-20 budget in
these heads will result in lapse of budgetary allocations which would effect
their circles/divisions activities.

After due discussions with CE's, SE’s, and EE’s it has been
decided that keeping in view instructions in letter dated 24-03-2020 issued by
the Finance (Budget) Department, Govt of HP, in case of such lapse of

Un—utilized funds at the end of the current financial year, Chief Engineers will
move the matter to Engineer-in-Chief office for additional funds in April, 2020
so that department zonal /circle/Division activities/ programmes run smoothly
in public interest.

Submitted for kind information please.

7 Er?gm%é{r-in-kh'vef,/

&HPPWD, Shimla-2.

1  Copy to the Secretary (Finance), to the Govt. of
Himachal Pradesh Shimla 171002 for information please.

2 Copy to the All Zonal Chief Engineers along with copy of
letter dated 24-03-2020 for information and necessary compliance. Moreover
copy of order dated 26-03-2020 issued by ACS Health to the Govt. of HP is
also endorsed for strict compliance. :

3 Copy along with letters dated 24-03-2020 & 26-03-2020
to the Chief Engineers NH & HPRIDC for information and necessary action.

4 Copy to DC (F&A) in this office.

£ Ery éé'r-inlgp)ief,/”’
/HPPWD, Shimla-2.
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